
Current report no. 27/2020 

Dated 9 November 2020 

 

Re change of the Permit to Import Electricity 

 

AB „INTER RAO Lietuva“ hereby announces that on 2020-11-06 National Energy Regulatory Council (NERC) 
issued the decision „Re change of AB “INTER RAO Lietuva” permit to import electricity“ under which it changed 
AB „INTER RAO Lietuva“ permit to import electricity No. Nr. LI-0030, issued by the Ministry of Energy of the 
Republic of Lithuania on 2013-01-31, by deleting the following wording: „Republic of Belarus“ and the comma 
followed after. Accordingly, the permit to import electricity Nr. LI-0030, held by AB „INTER RAO Lietuva“, 
remains with the condition that the company has right to import electricity from Russian Federation. 
 
AB „INTER RAO Lietuva“ was aware of this planned change based on the Law on Necessary Measures to 

Protect Against Unsafe Threats of Nuclear Power Plants in Third Countries. AB „INTER RAO Lietuva“ informs 

that it will not have a significant impact on the company‘s activities. 

 

Legal grounds: Article 17.1 of the EU Regulation on market abuse No 596/2014. 


